

RECEIVED MAR 2 2 2017

Dr. Randy Poe, Superintendent Boone County Schools 8330 US 42 Florence, KY 41042

Dear Dr. Poe,

Please find enclosed a letter acknowledging a teacher at Conner Middle School. Ms. Holly Cobble, was instrumental in collecting items of comfort for children entering foster care and staging an assembly of 500 bags of these items on Friday March 3rd at Conner Middle School. Her volunteer student group, Colts Care, did a phenomenal job with this project! The other schools, that participated, worked hard also collecting comfort items and helping to assemble.

To date, Hope In Heels Foundation has distributed over 5000 assembled *Pooky Pouches* to area agencies like The Foster Child Check Clinic at Cincinnati Children's Hospital and the Cabinet for Health and Family Services in Northern Kentucky. In 2016 alone, we donated 836 *Pooky Pouches*.

Hope In Heels, founded in 2005, is committed to making a positive impact on the victim services industry, by providing support and recognition to outstanding individuals and organizations working with victims of violent crime. Hope In Heels Foundation supports such outreach as the *Pooky Project* and a partnership with BLOC Ministries EPOH Project called the **Rosina Ryan House** in East Price Hill. Hope In Heels is a 501c(3) public charity. All donations to Hope In Heels Foundation are tax deductible.

See more at: www.hopeinheels.org

Sincerely,
Marie Besse, President
Hope In Heels Foundation

marie Besse